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GO3 Proposed Locality Boundary Change - Brownlow Hill 

239945 TRIM 3260 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 That Council agree to the locality boundary change of the three (3) land 
parcels within the Brownlow Hill Estate, (Lot 101 DP 1174065, Lot 102 
DP 1174065 and Lot 1 DP 614348 - refer to map), currently in the 
locality of Orangeville to be within the locality of Brownlow Hill.  

 
 It is recommended that Council support the boundary change for 

submission to the Geographical Names Board NSW (GNB) for approval 
and finalisation. 

 
REPORT 

Council at its meeting of 18 April 2017 (GO3 62/17) resolved to support the 
Brownlow Hill boundary change in principle based on the proposal being 
placed on public exhibition for 28 days to invite community feedback. It was 
also agreed an additional report would come to Council after the exhibition 
period for final determination by Council prior to the proposal being submitted 
to the Geographical Names Board NSW (GNB) for approval and finalisation. 
 
PUBLIC EXHIBITION SUBMISSIONS 
The Public Exhibition was held between Thursday 1 June to Thursday 29 
June 2017. Letters were sent to all residents in Brownlow Hill notifying them of 
the proposal and as a result there were no written objections received relating 
to the proposed boundary change.  
 
Council did receive three (3) phone enquiries relating to the proposal during 
the exhibition period. All three (3) calls were of a general nature such as, 
history of the Estate, how to find the location on the website, a development 
application enquiry and a resident wanting a boundary change to be part of 
another local government area.  
 
BACKGROUND 
The report to Council on 18 April 2017 for the boundary change was based on 
the evidence that the three (3) land parcels  within the estate, Lot 101 DP 
1174065, Lot 102 DP 1174065 and Lot 1 DP 614348 are recognised on the 
NSW Office of Environment & Heritage (OEH) as of State Significance and 
that the history of the Brownlow Estate originally inspired the Locality name of 
Brownlow Hill. It is therefore appropriate to contain the Brownlow Hill Estate 
within the Brownlow Hill boundaries. The proposal was placed on public 
exhibition for 28 days to invite community feedback with an additional report 
to Council after the exhibition period prior to the proposal being submitted to 
the Geographical Names Board NSW (GNB) for approval and finalisation. 
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Following is a map outlining the proposed lots to become Brownlow Hill. 
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CONSULTATION 
 Public Exhibition - Thursday 1 June to Thursday 29 June 2017 
 Letters to Residents of Brownlow Hill 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
This proposal has no financial implications for Council. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Nil. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

1. That Council agree to the locality boundary change of the three (3) land 
parcels within the Brownlow Hill Estate, (Lot 101 DP 1174065, Lot 102 
DP 1174065 and Lot 1 DP 614348 - refer to map), currently in the 
locality of Orangeville to be within the locality of Brownlow Hill. 

 
2. That Council support the boundary change for submission to the 

Geographical Names Board NSW (GNB) for approval and finalisation. 
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